Minutes of the March  11, 2006 Colorado QRP Club meeting

 

Location:  Offices of Milestone Technologies

 

Meeting started a few minutes of 10:00 am with a President’s greeting from Jim Pope KG0PP.    

 

A sign up sheet  was passed around for of the meeting attendees.

 

Vince Kumagai, KI0RB, gave a Treasurer’s report on behalf of Roger Wendell.  Not current balance was available but the previous balance $1738.74 plus pa Paypal balance of $628.28 was reported along with the proceeds from the participation in  the Aurora Repeater Association , See old business section.

 
Vince Kumagai, KI0RB, gave a Secretary’s report.
Hamfest report from the Aurora Repeater Association was given.  This was the most profitable CQC event and generated about $500 in profit to the club.  Proceeds were sent to Roger for deposit into the CQC account.
 
Old Business – 
 
The club is still waiting to here from the ARRL on club affiliation.   Hopefull nes will be at next meeting.
 
Meeting minutes from the January 14, 2006 meeting were read and approved by vote of the members.
 
Results of the CQC Winter QSO party were reported by Jim Pope, KG0PP, who ran in the contest as W0CQC.
 
Request for Monday Night CQC 2 meter net controllers was made.
 
Marshall Emm, N1FN, gave a report on the Fox Hunts both 40 and 80 meters.
 
The Winter Fox hunt concluded with results to be posted on the Fox Hunt reflector.
A Fox Finale will be held on March 23 with all the 40/80 Meter foxes calling CQ.
 
An announcement will be made when the Summer 20 Meter Fox hut will begin and a schedule available.
 
Vince Kumagai, KI0RB, is working on a QRP Rig database as a project for the club web site.  The idea is to post a Rig database where CQC members and quest can add to the compilation of data.  Some existing data on QRP equipment from previous CQC projects will be sought to added to this effort.
 
New Business –
 
A request for the purchase of new tires for the CQC Field Day trailer was made by Vince Kumagai.  Approval was given by the membership to purchase 3 tires.

 

Registration for the trailer needs to be updated before next Field Day.  Vince will take this action item.

 

Roll call was taken.

 

CQC Sponsorship of a QRP/CW award for contests was put forward.  This item was submitted by Jay Schwisow, KT5E.  This will be taken under advisement by the executive committee and taken to the next meeting.

 

Field Day –

AL Dawkins, K0FRP, will bee the interim chairman of the 2006 Field Day event.  Second in command will be Jay Schwisow, KT5E.  Paul Beckett, KF7MD, will be  contacted to see if he will participate this year.

 

Field Trailer preparation will be assigned to Vince Kumagai, KI0RB.

 

A new site for Field Day  needs to be scouted out as the old site in no longer available.  Some possible sites are available along Rampart Range Road.  These sites need to be checked out prior to the event.  More to come on this issue.

 

Show and Tell

 

No presentation was at this meeting.

 

Al Dawkins, K0FRP, on display some kits from K1EL – including a K40 keyboard keyer, FCC1 Frequency counter.  

 

A SoftRock 40 software defined radio.

 

Meeting was adjourned at 11:00am and an invitation was made to attendees to meet at the San Don Chinese restaurant for lunch.

 

 

Submitted – Vince Kumagai – CQC Secretary

